
March 23, 2023 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45am Mr. Reardon, Mr. Laverty and Mr. 
Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

There we no further questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Murphy, 
seconded by Mr. Laverty, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The reviewed the contract presented from JF Ryan for Appraisal Services 
provided to the Town of Belmont for the next three fiscal years. 

The Board voted to put forth the Senior Relief Legislation. The draft is to 
be entered as a home rule petition and a statewide petition to be presented 
to Belmont's State Representatives. Mr. Laverty motioned on both options 
which were seconded by Mr. Murphy and passed unanimously. 

The Board appointed Mr. Patrick Murphy as the Board of Assessors 
representative on the MBTA Community Advisory Committee. Mr. Murphy 
is replacing former Board member Mr. Charles Clark. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
3/17/2023. The taxes exempted totaled $5,771.82. 

The Board signed the Assessors Warrant to Collector for Motor Vehicle and 
Trailer Excise for the Second Commitment of 2023, in the amount of 
$ 447,345.89. 

The Board acted on twenty (20) applications for abatement of real estate 
and personal property taxes. fifteen (15) were granted. *

The voted to go into executive session to discuss pending litigation at the 
Appellate Tax Board brought forward by Belmont Country Club and to for 
the purpose of acting on applications for exemptions. The following 
applications were acted upon: *

Clause 17D 3 
Clause 18 O 

Clause 22 49 Clause 41A O 
Clause 37A 1 Clause 41C 4 

Clause 42 1 
CPA 30 














